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IN REPLY PLEASE 
REFER TO OUR FILE 

September 1, 2023 
      
 
 
VIA eSERVICE AND EMAIL ONLY 
 
TO ALL PARTIES OF RECORD:  
 
At the request of Administrative Law Judges Conrad Johnson and Emily DeVoe, please note 
that the ex parte documents served with the Secretarial Letter dated August 31, 2023, will 
instead be attached to the First Energy case at Docket Number A-2023-3038771 as opposed to 
the MAIT case at Docket Number A-2023-3040481.  
 
This action is necessary to cure the ex parte communication sent by First Energy Corp to 
Chairman Stephen M. DeFrank and his staff and to the other Commissioners and staff of the 
Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission.  
 
Please know that this transmission along with the attachments constitutes an ex parte 
communication prohibited by Section 334(c) of the Pennsylvania Public Utility Code because 
the subject matter of the press release is a contested matter still pending before the 
Commission for final consideration.   
 
This ex parte communication will be cured by placing the email along with both attachments 
on the dockets of the pending case at Docket Number A-2023-3038771 and publishing the 
email, attachments, and this Secretarial Letter to the Commission’s website.   
 
Since this matter is still pending before the Commission for final action, and due to the 
statutory prohibition on ex-parte communications at 66 Pa. C.S. Section 334(c), please be 
advised that I am serving a copy of the Secretarial Letter, the email from First Energy Corp 
and the attachments to all of the Parties of Record to this case.  
 
     Sincerely,  
 
 
 
     Rosemary Chiavetta 
     Secretary of the Commission 
 
Attachments 
 
CC:   All Parties of Record (by email and eService only) 
 Office of Administrative Law Judge 
   
 


